ADVANCE \y108

10 July 2007
The Honorable Blanche Lincoln

United States Senate

355 Dirksen Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20510

Fax: 202-228-1371 

Dear Senator Lincoln:


The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports your two pending amendments to the FY 2008 National Defense Authorization bill. The first amendment would provide 10-year portability of benefits for Reservists mobilized in a contingency operation. The second amendment transfers Sections 1606 and 1607 from Title 10 to Title 38, except for “kickers” which will stay under the jurisdiction of the Department of Defense.

The Montgomery GI Bill (MGIB) aids in the recruitment and retention of high-quality individuals for service in the active and Reserve forces; assists in the readjustment of service men and women to civilian life after they complete military service; extends the benefits of higher education (and training) to service men and women who may not be able to afford higher education; and enhances the Nation by providing a better educated and productive workforce. Extending the 10-year portability of benefits for Reservists, which is currently available for active duty service members, will enhance the value of this benefit for Reservists. The Department of Defense has increased its reliance on the Reserves and this amendment reflects that change. 


FRA also believes that the integration of active and Reserve force MGIB programs under Title 38 will improve administration for the MGIB. This legislation is a major step toward a “total force MGIB” and your leadership on this issue is appreciated.


The Association stands ready to assist in advancing this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Secretary
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